VILLAGE OF YATES CITY COMMITTEE MEETING

JULY 3, 2024

Time: 6:04p.m.

Present: Kinzer, Mahr, Smith, and Lekies arrives at 6:15p.m.
Treasurer Mahr taking minutes

Discussion on signing a “Consent to Assignment” to-continué our G&O contract agreement until
it expires in January 2025 under the new management name GFL due to Gary Maness retiring
and ‘selling G&O-to new owner Eric Shangraw operating GFL.

Discussion on the progress of the shed at the Treatment Plant.

Discussion of the resignation of Village Clerk Debra Canier. Running an-ad with the Weekly Post
for a new clerk. The possibility of having Susan. Hostetler becoming a temporary. clerk, swearing.
Susan in at the luly meeting, until the Village can hire another clerk. The Village-has a need to
have a clerk for various documents.

Discussion of the dates when the seal coating and spray patching is to take place. Smith was
inquiring about cold patch on some of the streets with larger holes.

Discussion of the tractor blowing a cou ple of hoses and if Birkey got those hoses repaired.

Discussion of the several different vendors coming into town the last 4 weeks, going door to
door, and bothering village residents.

Discussion in havihg the Village hire a web designer to update'the website from a .com to'a .gov
website, help with changing the emails to .gov emails replacing gmail.com emiails.

Discussion of restocking parts for the water department for water main breaks, since recernitly
the Village has had several, parts at running low. Discussion of approximately $4,000.00 doillars,
but the parts could be more that with Kinsel using a different part than the Village usually uses.

Adjournment: 7:13p.m.

Respectfully Subrnitted,

Joy-A. Mahr
Village Treasurer




